BBPOA Board Meeting 7-8-16

Board members present:  Tom Berkenkotter, Don Hennigan, Jr., Joellen Simmons, and Deedy Studer

Guest present:  Tom Mikulestik.

Meeting came to order at 1:00 pm.  A motion was made by Joellen Simmons to move Tom Berkenkotter to the President position until the Annual Meeting when a new President will be elected.  Deedy Studer seconded the motion.  

The meeting agenda included the need to work on the Covenants which were reviewed and discussed.  A consensus was reached to meet in a month and review the Covenants endorsed by La Buena Vida, which had been discussed in previous meetings.  They are concise and with a few changes, may be the best option to update the Covenants we now have.  

There are many areas of the LBV Covenants we may want to adopt, including a form for the Architectural Committee.  This form is required for all new construction and renovations, and must be signed by the ACC, the Board, and the Homeowners.

We discussed the possible purchase of property across from Lands End as an area for Homeowners to park boat trailers for a fee.  This would make an income stream over time, and present a convenience to Homeowners and Renters as a place for boat trailers.  Each Homeowner would provide a spot for their Renters to place trailers to prevent cluttering on the streets.  We are checking on pricing for land, fencing, dirt and gravel.  An insurance agent informed us that the cost of  liability insurance for the property should not increase for the Subdivision for the three (3) acre lot.

It was decided that all Committees, including the architectural committee need to have standards in the By-Laws, and need Board approval.  It was approved by the Board to give a raise of $100/month to Solomon Camacho, who mows our right of way and hasn’t had a change of payment in 9 years.

Respectfully submitted,

Deedy Studer

Secretary of BBPOA Board
